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AGt:NDA -  

1/ 	Welcome to members and visitors. 

21 	Apologies. 

V 	Confirmation of 1966/87.  Minutes. 

4/ 	Annual report - General (Officers) 

5/ 	Annual report - Financial. 

6/ 	Election of Officers as follows ; 

-President & Vice ; 

- Secretay & Asst. 

- 'Treasurer & Asst. 

- Club Captain. 

- Power craft Captain & Asst. 

-Chief Instuctor. 

- Boat Captain & Asst. 

- Gear Steward./Craft Captain. 

- Radio Officer. 

- First Aid Officer. 

- House Captain. 

- Publicity Officer. 

- & 4 Committee members. 
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT 1986-87 SEASON 

I was elected President for the latter 
part of the 86/87 season following, the former 
President, Greg Pay and family leaving the 
district. S.L.S.C. 

Since the Broulee Club beginning 8 seasons ago, Greg and Judy 
have played a large part in the establishment and development of 
the Club. A great deal of time and energy has been expended over 
these years, both having held many and various Committee positions. 
It would be true to say that the Club would not be this far down 
the track without their involvement. To Greg, Judy and family a 
special thanks and I am sure all the Club wishes them well as they 
settle into a new area. 

I would like to thank all the active members who gave up their 
own time and their families time to patrol our beaches. Without 
their voluntary help our local community and our holiday visitors 
would not be provided with this life saving service. I also wish to 
thank all of the other members of the Executive and the Club's 
Committees for their valuable efforts. Voluntary work such as this 
is a personal commitment that is not for one's own attainment, but 
for the benefit of the community. Personal satisfaction can be 
obtained by knowing that it has been a job well done. 

The Club has competed in all South Coast Branch Carnivals and 
travelled to many of the Inter-Branch and State Carnivals. To their 
credit, enthusiasm continues to grow within our competitors and I 
feel sure they look forward to next season. 

For the first time Club members attended the Australian 
Championships. Due to the Club's financial situation we were unable 
to provide any direct financial assistance. The Junior Boat Crew led 
by Lionel Pranks and assisted by Club members embarked on a sponsor-
ship plan and fund raising activities specifically designed to 
provide the funds for the crew to compete in Western Australia. The 
Club can be proud of their efforts both in getting to W.A. and in 
reaching the quarter finals. 

As we moved further into the Surf Club competitive area storage 
facilities were needed. The Club embarked on an ambitious expansion 
plan with the availability of a building grant from State Centre. 
The Club commenced the construction of the boat shed by taking out 
a bank loan. This along with maitenanee and restoration of the 
exterior of the Club house and further painting and tiling of wet 
areas invaribly placed further demands on our finances. 
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President's Report 86-87 cont'd., 

The I.R.B. probably our most essential 
piece of rescue equipment was in need of 
maintenance work, so a $2000 loan was taken 
out to pay for the work. Final costs 
stretched beyond our Club's means, therefore, 
money meant for running costs had to be'used to 
payout the loans, as interest repayments would have 
complicated the problem. 

Our Club must work to pay for the assets it now has before 
committing itself to any further spending. Unfortunately the 
break-in, vandalism and damage on New Year's eve has placed even 
further hardship on our Club. 

It has been most gratifying to receive the support of our 
local community and we look forward to this continuing in the 
future. Early in the season the Tomago River Social Club held a 
bowls day raising much needed funds.. We also received an invit-
ation from the Moruya Bowling Club to combine with the Moruya 
S.L.S.C. in a fund raising day, which was held in April. 

As the Club house nears completion members of the community 
have been able to use the facilities offered to them for private 
functions, thus we provide an additional service to the local 
community. 

The Club has successfully completed its 8th season, without 
the loss of any lives on our beach, due to the high standard and 
skilfulness of our patrolmen. During our last season the I.R.B.. 
team continued to prove their competence by competing and gaining 
2nd place in the Branch I.R.B. Championships. 

Our Club continues to go forward, let us work together so 
that in the future the rewards of our hard work may be enjoyed 
by all. 

0 

Terry Freeman, 
PRESIDENT.  



TREASURERS REPORT  

This year has seen a lot of Building work , due to a $10,000.00 Grant 

from the New South vales S.L.S.ti. This combined with enthusiastic efforts 

being mar3e by members of the Club is working towards putting the Club in a 

better position financially than it has been for some time. 

Mention must be made of the marvellous effort made by the Junior Boat 

Crew to raise funds to finance their trip to the Australian Titles (Perth). 

They must be an inspiration to the rest of the Club by their efforts in 

raising the required funds in such a short time. 

Thanks also to Maurice McMahon for his excellent work as Treasurer over 

the past two years. 

ANNETTE WENSING  

(TREASURER) 



FINANCIAL STATEMENT 
1986/1987 SEASON  

RECORD OF RECEIP'T'S/DEPOSITS/PAYMENTS/FOR YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 1987. 

OPENING BALANCE: $318.72DR (CBA MORUYA) 
$214.86CR (IMB MORUYA) 

$ 103.86 

ADD RECEIPTS-DEPOSITS  

MEMBERSHIP $ 1090.00 
FUNDRAISING $ 2008.75 
T-SHIRTS $ 	220.00 
DONATIONS $ 2560.98 
SLSA OF A $11155.50 
SALE OF ASSETS $ 	600.00 
BANK LOANS $13994.60 
ESC GRANTS $ 4000.00 
SUNDRIES $ 1360.84 

TOTAL CREDITS 	$36990.67 

T FSS PAYMENTS 

ADVERTISING $ 	8.00 
POWER/TELEPHONE $ 	874.18 

$ 2631.94 JPI1' BOAT/IRB 
SLSA OF A $ 	416.10 
CLUBHOUSE $13750.82 
FEES/INSURANCE $ 	360.79 
BANK CHARGES $ 1502.00 
IRAN PAYMENTS $15198.30 
SUNDRIES $ 1504.75 

'1V1'AL DEBITS 	$36246.88 

CLOSING BALANCE $ 639.93CR 

REPRESENTED BY 	$ 625.40CR (CBA MORUYA) 
$ 14.53CR (IMB MORUYA) 



SECRETARY'S REPORT 

This season has seen many bold achievements, strived for and gained by this 
fine Surf Club. 

Materially we have gained a boatshed of plentiful storage area, a great 
asset to our club. We have plugged away at the Clubhouse itself cornicing the 
kitchen and radio roans as well as painting the Club both internally and 
externally. 

Financially we have had more ups and downs than a cross cut saw blade. We 
have made the plunge, gained our boatshed, did more work on the Clubhouse, 
fundraised long and hard and reaped the benefits. Only now are we starting to 
realise what the years hard work and worry have given us in gifts. On the note 
of fundraising, we have formed a strong brotherhood with Moruya Surf Club and 
have an annual fundraiser in the pipeline at Moruya Bowling Club arranged each 
year. We also have a strong friendship with our own Tomago River Social Club 
who are helping us annually with a Fundraiser Bowls Day. The boat section are 
leading by example, proving to be of great financial benefit. 

Special mention must be made of the Junior Crews fundraising parade that 
led to meeting their.costs in their Australian Titles bid. Quarter Finals was a 
just reward for their efforts and the fact that this was their first season 
together as a crew. 

On the competition side of the Club, we had another stunner, this being 
only our second year at Branch Competition level. We won the IMB Handicap 
Pointscore Championships, 2nd in the Branch IRB Championships, 3rd in the Branch 
Open Boat.and 2nd in Branch Junior Boat. Both Junior and Senior Crews competed 
at Collaroy (State Titles) and the Juniors ripped through to the semi-finals 
before a very unlucky loss. 

On the beach we had yet another solid patrol season, our members giving 
their upmost to protect the best and safest beach in the Branch. We went close 
to winning the patrol efficiency and had a massive 114 rescues on our beach this 
season without a life being lost. A remarkable achievement and a true 
indication of the dedication our boys and girls put into their Surf Club. 

On a brighter note we are looking for more members, you can choose your 
type of membership but I suggest that many people should join now and became a 
part of the movement, the fun and the sun. 

Thanks to all Club members for an exciting eventful season and for an even 
better one to ccme. Thanks especially to my Assistant Secretary, Eric Henderson, 
for his guidance and just for being there. 

mot'  

CRAIG FIIMER 

(HON. SECRETARY) 



CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT 

This marked my first season as Club Captain during which I received 

a great deal of valuable help from other serving members and also a great 

deal of helpful assistance on the beach from the younger and more active 

members in our Club. 

This year I will stand for Club Captain again and if re-elected will 

do my  best to improve my first years efforts. 

At the commencement of the 8687 season the number of active members 

were down on last years, however a new enrolment shortly after the season 

had begun saw the patrols balanced out more evenly. 

Active members this season were a little better off with our Branches 

extension of surveillance patrols and their added reduction in patrol hours 

which in effect meant less hours per person. 

Finally, thanks to all members who gave up their free time to patrol 

Broulee Beach during the Summer. 

MARK TESSEYMAN  

(CLUB CAPTAIN 



CHIEF INSTRUCTORS REPORT  

s 

	 This season has seen the arrival of new members to our Club in the 

shape of Bronze Medallion holders. They all passed their test early in the 

season and seemed very eager in getting onto the beach and assisting in the 

patrols with other members. 

These new recruits were not placed into patrols immediately yet I 

relied on these people and their newly acquired skills to support other 

patrols when numbers were down. These keen young people proved to be very 

reliable whenever needed. 

Hoping for lots more interest in getting fully qualified so we can 

fully provide a safeguard for our wonderful beach o. 

MARK TESSEYMAN  

(CHIEF INSTRUCTOR.) 



BOAT REPORT.  

Thanks to the support from all club members the boat 

section is powering. Last year the long awaited boat shed 

was finished, and now provides an area for storage of skiis, 

boards and surf boats. Thanks to the keen interest by all 

the rowers the Broulee club is now on the map 	maybe 

the top effort by the Junior crew last year helped somewhat 

in that direction - thanks to Lionel Franks and his crew. 

We look forward to seeing you all back next season. 

Two senior crews have been training in the cold winter 

nights - we are all looking forward to beating North Cronulla 

in the first leg---"yes we can do it" imagine if we trained 

8 nights a week we could win the other legs as well. We all 

wish you luck fellers and know you will do better than the 

last George Bass. Keep up the good work 

as we say .. First we enjoy the rowing, any wins after that 

is a bonus. 

Remember you only get out of it what you put into it. 

"GUS" MACDONALD 

(BOAT CAF.VAIN) 

4 



I.R.B.  REPORT 

The season of1986/87 was a quiet one, we entered our Branch I.R.B 

carnival which was held on Noruya Beach and managed to gain second placing 

overall, an effort well done by those who participated for our Club. The 

season also saw a new Outboard motor, purchased on Dollar for Dollav which 

we intend to keep as our racing and emergency motor. 

The Clubs drivers put a solid effort into the season in both sea and 

surf rescue. I would like to see more members in the 8788 season have a go 

and try to get their crewmans or even their drivers licenses. 

ALAN BROOD'IBY  

(I.R.B. VICE CAPl'AIIv) 



GEAR STEWARDS REPORT  

a 	 I, John Shiels would like to apologise to all active patrol members 

for the age and condition of equipment due to the lack of funds. 

This coming season I will again stand for the position of Gear 

Steward, and if elected will do my upmost to replenish as much gear as 

money allows. 

I would like to thank all patrol members for their co—operation in 

helpingto look after present equipment over the past season. 

JOHN SHIELS  

(GEAR STEWARD) 

RADIO OFFICEIRS REPORT  

Being my first year as Radio Officer and coupled with the fact of having 

a lot of help from the other Committee, I haven't much to report other than 

that all radios are in full working condition , except for one. The material 

for the cabinet which will lock the radios up has been purchased and will be 

put up before the commencement of the next patrolling season. 

Special thanks must be given to Mr. Frank Stack for his help and 

assistance over the season just past. 

ALAN BROOMBY  

(RADIO OFFICER) 
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